Date: 28 January, 1989

From: LF Sanders, Secretary-Treasurer, SCTCCCA
TO: Ed Boehmke, President, SCTCCCA

Subject: Minutes of the winter clinic
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President Ed Boehmke open the winter clinic of the SCTCCCA held at Spring
Valley High, Columbia, SC.

The minutes from the summer clinic and a financial report was given by

LF Sanders, Lugoff-Elgin High School. For the year 1988, the association
started with a balance of $3634.94. The association took in $6057.00 and
took out $3940.69, leaving a balance of $5751.25 in the black. Coach Jim
Kilbreth of Spartanburg High moved that the minutes be approved as written.
Coach David Pratt second. It pass.

President Boehmke told the membership that work is being done on the Al1-
State awards.

President Boehmke thank all those coaches who help work the cross country
state meet. The state meet site for cross country may have to be moved

to another Tocation. It also may be split for girls if the number of teams
show at least 16 teams in the 3A-2A-1A. Next year state meet will be on
November 4. A motion from the floor was given by Coach Kilbreth: That

the state cross country meet be held on the first Saturday in November.

It was second by Coach Cathy Lempesis of Spring Valley High. It pass on

a 24-3 hand vote. It seems that Fort Jackson4%§/5ﬁt as a future site for
the state meet. Coach Kilbreth recommanded that the association form a committee
to find a Tocation within 30 miles to Columbia. President Boehmke suggested
that the state meet site could be rotated.

The ballots for picking the cross country coaches of the year for the
parent organization(SCACA) was given out.

The new rules from the 1289 rules book was presented by Coach Sanders.
A new video from the SCHSL on rules can be obtain from SCHSL.

Coach Kilbreth announced the cross country coaches of the year from the
association: Coach Boehmke, Eastside High- Boys'4A; Coach Lempesis, Spring
Valley High- Girls'Open; and Coach Willie Wooden, Riverside High- Boys'
3A. Coach Kilbreth was given a plaque honoring his service as president

of the association for the past two years. The winners of the balloting
for the coaches of the year from the parent prganization: Coach Boehmke
for the boys' and Coach Lempesis for the girls'.

Coach Steve Wilson of Socastee High gave a report on the 1989 Coaches
Classic. He moved that the association take the 8 regional winners then

the next best times for seeding the 800m and on up.-Coach Kilbreth second it.
It pass. Coach Wilson stated that awards will be a plaque for 1st place,

and medals for 2nd thru 4th place. The High School Sports Report wants

to do individual reports on any returning state champions. Coach Crumley
moved that the Coaches Classic take 8 to the finals in the field events.
Coach Pratt second it. It pass.

President Boehmke presented information about other track meets and the
state meet series. Coach Hercules Salley of Orangeburg-Wilkinson High
moved that the association ask the SCHSL to add the following events to



the state meet series: 4x200m Relay and the 4x800m Relay. Coach Larry Bost of
Lexington High second it. It was opposed by a hand vote of 20-12.

At 1:40 President Boehmke adjourn the meeting.



